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Saturday DOC : 

The Hustle 
An unlikely female duo of con artists cooperates to beguile and deceive rich men 
for money. Hilarity ensues as a worldly and sophisticated schemer tries to induct 
her lowbrow and inexperienced counterpart into the upper leagues of feminine 
deception. 

 



Notices & Updates 

 

 

Pastry Notice 

 

The next pastry is Cinnamon Rolls. The pastry box will be put out in the Multi Purpose Building on 
Friday July 10th, for this pastry. It is 2 tickets for 1 pastry with a Max of 10 tickets for 5 pastries.   
The box will be picked up on Monday July 20th, at 8:20am. Your pick up day will be Wednesday                            
July 29th, GP 10:15am to 10:30am and Programmers 10:30am to 10:45am in Admin 
 

Cinnamon Rolls will be picked up on Wednesday July 29th, GP 10:15am to 10:30am and            
Programmers 10:30am to 10:45am in Admin. 
 
 

 

Yard Notice 
 

Please continue to practice Social Distancing (at least 3 feet, ideally 6 feet) while walking or running 
on track. No group activities such as;  Volleyball, Basketball Games, Soccer, and Football.   
 

To:                  All Adults in Custody 

From:             Heidi Steward, Deputy Director 

As part of the Oregon Department of Corrections’ COVID-19 continuing prevention efforts, normal 
visiting will remain canceled statewide until further notice. This includes non-contact visits, family 
visits, and attorney visits.  

I know many of you hoped to open doors to visitors in the coming weeks and are disappointed to 
hear this news. While we are gaining ground and seeing our numbers decrease significantly, our   
communities are seeing increased numbers. Given this, we fear we will see another spike if we open 
visiting at this time. 

This was no easy decision, especially knowing it’s been months since kids have seen their moms and 
dads.   

In the meantime, our Agency Operations Center is reviewing plans from each facility that include 
thorough screening processes and social distancing protocols in order to ensure safety for our        
employees, the adults in custody, and our communities. 

When each facility can safely open their doors, we will make public notifications as soon as possible 
to help visitors plan. 

Be well and be safe. 

 

 

 

 

Movie Notice 
 

As of Monday August 3rd, we will be changing the start times for all regular movies. 
The new start times will be 7 pm and 9:30 pm. The movies will run on loop from 9:30 
pm until 7 pm the next day.  
 



 

 

                   
                  State of Oregon  

                    Department of Corrections Commissary  
 
 
Date:  Friday, July 10, 2020 
To:  Adults in Custody  
From:  Anita Nelson, Distribution Services Statewide Manager 

Subject:  Commissary News, Updates and  
 

News:  
 

The following promotional items are on sale July 6, 2020 thru September 30, 2020 

 

· Goya Vermicelli 7oz = $.72      
· Baron Rasp Cheesecake Chococups 1.41oz = $1.22      
· Baron Caramel Brownie Chococups 1.41 oz = $1.22     
· Wyler’s LT Purple Berry Wave 10ct = $1.22   
· Moon Lodge Popcorn Jalapeno Cheddar 5 oz = $ 1.45  

 
 
 
 

Reminders: 
 

Due to the removal of the kiosks, Commissaries have begun providing paper order forms for 
items that were previously on the kiosk.  
 

To help ensure your form is processed timely, please attach it to your General Population form.  
The orders may be delivered separately as some items are special order and can take several 
weeks to receive. 
   
 

Additionally: 
Please note that you must sign the Protected Funds section if you are wanting the funds deducted 
from that account otherwise the funds will be deducted from your general account. 
  
• Ensure you have enough funds prior to submitting the order form, you are the correct NCI 

level to complete your purchase and the forms are completely filled out or your order will not 
be processed. 



 

Gentlemen, 
 

We are seeing a lot of AIC’s losing their masks. We do not have a stockpile of replacements.  Please 
remember these masks have been issued to every AIC in the state to help protect from Covid 19 
transmission. 
 

The Mask issued to you are required to be worn for several jobs and callouts. The expectation is that 
they are to be taken care of. 
 

Starting Monday 7-13 there will be accountability for lost masks. In most cases a daily fail and     
progressive discipline as necessary.  Masks that are broken can be taken to R&D for repair. 
 

Thank you 
Lt. Gore 
 

***Commissary update*** 
 

Due to the current modified operations at SRCI, Commissary will be setting the      
spending limits to $25.00 for all GP and Ad Seg AIC’s.  Items that do not go against 
your spending limits are Envelopes, batteries, undergarments and any item over 
$15.00.  It is indicated on the GP form by the symbol “    ” which is located just to the 
left of the price of the product.   We will be unable to offer soda coupons, oatmeal, 
electronic accessories, adaptors, miscellaneous and musical items or ice cream during 
this time.  We are unable to have the soda machines filled at this time as well.  
 

We will still be offering incentive items.  You will need to order the incentive items on 
the paper form that will be circulated to each housing unit.  Attach the incentive order 
forms to your GP forms.  
 

We are also imposing limits in each section.  We have placed a limit of 2 per section on 
the form with the exception of Soup (10), Food items side dishes and meats (4) and pro-
mo items (10).  Engraving will be offered once the distribution windows re-open to any-
one who brings their products and proof of purchase. 
 

We know this significantly restricts ordering; however, we are working through this with 
no work crews and limited staffing.  We realize the importance of commissary and are 
working diligently to end these restrictions as soon as it is operationally possible. 
The spending limits will remain at $25.00 until further notice.  
 

Thank you for your patience and understanding. 

 



ODOC HEALTH SERVICES COVID-19 FAQ 
 

How can I help protect myself from COVID-19? 
 

People can help protect themselves from respiratory illness with everyday preventive actions. 
•    Follow social distancing advice and avoid being in close contact, if possible, with those that are ill. 
•    Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands. 
• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds. 
 

Is there a vaccine for COVID-19? 
 

There is currently no vaccine to protect against COVID-19. The best way to prevent infection is to take everyday         
preventive actions, like avoiding close contact with people who are sick and washing your hands often. 
 

Is there a treatment for COVID-19? 
 

There is no specific antiviral treatment for COVID-19. People with COVID-19 can seek medical care to help relieve 
symptoms. There are drugs under scientific investigation, however. 
 

How is ODOC Health Services ensuring I am staying safe during the COVID-19 pandemic? 
 

Health Services has taken an active role in teaching adults in custody and staff about the importance of hygiene and social 
distancing and the role we all play in keeping us all safe and healthy. Health Services has also changed how they provide 
routine health care services. Provider clinics, medication lines, and the provision of nursing care has been modified to   
reduce the risk of coronavirus transmission. Most  importantly, Health Services is committed to continually assessing our 
patient health care needs and modifying operations to ensure all adults in custody receive timely and safe health care    
services during the pandemic. 

 

 

What is coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19)? 
 

Coronavirus disease 2019 (COVID-19) is a respiratory illness that can spread from   person to person. The virus that caus-
es COVID-19 is a novel coronavirus that was first identified during an investigation into an outbreak in Wuhan, China. 
 

How does COVID-19 spread? 
 

The virus that causes COVID-19 likely emerged from an animal source but is now spreading from     person to person. 
The virus is thought to spread mainly between people who are in close contact with one another through respiratory   
droplets produced when an infected person coughs or sneezes. It also may be possible that a person can get COVID-19  
by touching a surface or object that has the virus on it and then touching their own mouth, nose, or possibly their      eyes 
– but this is not thought to be the main way the virus spreads. 
 

What are the symptoms of COVID-19? 
 

Patients with COVID-19 can have mild to severe respiratory illness often associated with flu-like   symptoms: 
• fever and/or chills 
• cough 
• shortness of breath 
• body aches 
• decreased appetite 
Please report any respiratory symptoms promptly to Health Services. Ask your unit   officer to call the Clinic ASAP. 
Please do not wait to report your symptoms via an AIC Communication. 
 

Who is at a higher risk for severe illness from COVID-19? 
 

COVID-19 is a new disease, and there is limited information regarding risk factors for severe disease.” 
 
 

Based on currently available information and clinical expertise, older adults and people of any age who have serious     
underlying medical conditions might be at higher risk for severe illness from COVID-19. 

 
 



 

                                                                                                                                          April 24, 2020 
To: Adults in Custody 
 

From: DOC Agency Operations Center 
 

Effective immediately, all individuals entering and occupying any DOC Health Services areas are       
required to wear a utility mask. These utility masks are the cloth masks provided to you by DOC. If you 
do not have a utility mask, please check with your unit officer. Remember to wash your hands before 
putting the mask on your face. 
 

• DOC staff are required to wear masks in all Health Services, including Behavioral Health Services 
(BHS) appointments. 

 

• AICs arriving at Medical Health Services without a mask will be denied access. 
 

• AICs going to BHS are strongly encouraged to wear masks but will not be denied   access without 
one. 

 

This new directive is for your safety. Research shows that the coronavirus/COVID-19 can spread be-
tween people interacting in close proximity—for example, speaking, coughing, or sneezing—even if 
those people don’t have symptoms. 
 

Thank you for your cooperation. 

 

For your safety, DOC’s Agency Operations Center (AOC) has directed all incoming and 
outgoing mail be quarantined for a minimum of 24 hours before processing. 
 

Mailroom employees wear appropriate PPE when caring for mailroom operations. 
 

Additionally, local library books – those used on housing unit book shelves – will not be 
returned to the bookshelf by adults in custody (AICs). Rather, library books will be         
returned to a mail tub located at the Officers’ Station. 
 

These books will be quarantined for 24 hours before being placed back into circulation by 
the AIC librarian. 
 



 

 

Prison Rape Elimination Act (PREA Information) 
 

The Oregon Department of Corrections (ODOC) has a zero tolerance policy for sexual abuse, sexual 
harassment and for retaliation for reporting an incident.  You may report in person to any staff, through 
an inmate communication, through the grievance system, by calling the PREA hotline by dialing 9 
from any inmate phone.   
 

Filing an Anonymous PREA Report 
 

If you are uneasy about filing a PREA allegation, you may file an anonymous report with an outside 
agency.    
 
You may write to: 
 

Governor’s Office of Constituent Services 
900 Court Street NE, Suite 160 
Salem, Oregon 97301 
 
Please indicate in the beginning of your letter you are filing a PREA allegation and you are requesting 
to remain anonymous.  The Governor’s Office will refer all anonymous allegations to the DOC PREA 
Coordinator to assure an investigation is completed based off the information that is provided.   
   

Community-Based PREA Advocacy (Support) Program 
 

ODOC has partnered with community based, confidential advocates of sexual abuse victims to provide 
services to inmates.   
 

Inmates at ODOC who have experienced sexual abuse may reach a community-based advocate by    
dialing 711 inmate telephone systems, or may request a private call through the PREA Compliance 
Manager at the facility.    Advocates provide victims of sexual abuse information about their options, 
resources, information and emotional support. There is no charge for calls to advocates. 
 

Role of an Advocate:   

 Provide confidential support and crisis intervention 

 Inform you about the investigation and medical examination process 
 Educate you about healing from sexual abuse 
 Offer resources and referrals 

 

Advocates will: 

 Not tell you what to do 
 Not communicate with the institution unless you request them to do so and sign a release 

 Not provide legal advice 
 

Community-based advocacy centers provide sexual abuse support to people of all genders.             
Community-based advocates will not report unless you request them to do so and if you sign a release 
of information. 
 



 

 

DOC is committed to providing inmates with avenues to seek assistance. Below are additional  
resources: 
 

Just Detention International Headquarters 
3325 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 340 
Los Angeles, CA  90010 
 

The community-based advocacy crisis line is for individuals needing assistance coping with sexual 
abuse related issues and should not be used for other purposes. 
 

Telephone calls and mail with community-based advocacy centers is considered privileged              
communication and will be handled similar to legal calls/official mail. 
 

If you have any other questions regarding PREA, you may ask any staff member, write the PREA 
Compliance Manager at your institution, or you may write: 
 

E. Sage, PREA Coordinator 
Oregon Department of Corrections 
2575 Center St.NE  
Salem, Oregon 97301 
 

 

 

Novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) 
 

What can YOU do?  

• Wash your hands often with soap and water for at least 20 seconds, especially after going to 
the bathroom; before eating; and after blowing your nose, coughing, or sneezing. 

• Avoid close contact with people who are sick. 

• Avoid touching your eyes, nose, and mouth. 
• Stay in your cell or housing unit when you are sick. 
• Cover your cough or sneeze with a tissue, then throw the tissue in the trash. 

• Clean and disinfect your personal area frequently. 
 

So, what are the FACTS? (from the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention)  

• There is presently no vaccine for COVID-19. 
• There is no specific-antiviral cure for COVID-19. 

• Symptom relief, close medical monitoring, and standard precautions are the standard-of-care. 
• The coronavirus is spread through the air by coughing and sneezing, touching an object or  
     surface with the virus on it, then touching your mouth, nose, or eyes. 

 

As with any health condition, YOU are the best person to take care of YOUR health! If you think you 
may have been exposed to COVID-19, please contact Health Services immediately. 

 
 



 

                        ODOC HEALTH SERVICES FAQ SERVICES FAQ 

WHAT IS A PANDEMIC? 
A pandemic is a global outbreak of disease. Pandemics happen when a new virus begins to infect 
people and can spread between people sustainably. Because people have little to no immunity against 
the new virus, it spreads worldwide. 
 

On March 11th, the COVID-19 outbreak was characterized as a pandemic by the WHO. 
 

Pandemics progress in an orderly but disruptive manner. There are many factors which affect the  
progression of a pandemic (e.g. social distancing, health care availability, etc.). Different countries 
can be in different phases of the pandemic at any point in time and different parts of the same     
country can also be in different phases of a pandemic. 

HOW DID COVID-19 DEVELOP? 
COVID-19 is caused by a new coronavirus. Coronaviruses are a large family of viruses that are     
common in people and many different species of animals, including camels, cattle, cats, and bats. 
Rarely, animal coronaviruses can infect people and then spread between people, but it can happen. 
This has happened in the past with MERS (Middle Eastern Respiratory Syndrome), SARS (Severe 
Acute Respiratory Syndrome), and now with this new virus, COVID-19. 
 

The genetic profile of the COVID-19 virus taken from U.S. patients is like the one that China        in-
itially reported and leads researchers to believe that his virus came from an animal, specifically a bat. 
Bats are also believed to the source of MERS and SARS. 
 

Pandemics are not new. They don’t happen frequently, but they do occur. In the past century, there 
have been four pandemics caused by the emergence of new influenza (flu) viruses. This is the first 
pandemic known to be caused by a new coronavirus (COVID-19). 

 

HOW SICK DOES COVID-19 MAKE PEOPLE? 
 

How sick people get when infected with COVID-19 is not completely known. Reported illnesses 
have ranged from very mild (including some with no reported symptoms) to severe, including illness 
resulting in death. Information so far suggests that the majority of COVID-19 illnesses are mild. How 
sick a person will become when infected can vary depending on their age, immune system function, 
underlying health conditions and general overall health. As you have seen in the news, the elderly 
(over age 65) have been more affected by COVID-19 than younger people. People with serious      
underlying medical conditions — like serious heart conditions, chronic lung disease, and diabetes, for 
example — also seem to be at higher risk of developing serious COVID-19 illness. Serious illness is 
estimated to be around 20% of all COVID-19 patients, but it is difficult to tell exactly what           
percentage of people will become seriously ill with any certainty. COVID-19 and the health        
complications it causes for patients is very new to health care providers. Health care providers are 
still learning how the virus behaves and what treatments are most effective and over time the hope is 
that the more that is learned about COVID-19 will result in fewer people becoming seriously ill. 

4/20/2020 



                        ODOC HEALTH SERVICES FAQ SERVICES FAQ 

 

WHAT IS THE DIFFERENCE BETWEEN QUARANTINE AND ISOLATION? 

 

Quarantine is used to keep someone who might have been exposed to COVID-19 away from   
others to help limit the spread. Someone in quarantine stays separated from others, and they limit 
movement outside of their current place. A person may have been exposed to the virus without 
knowing it (e.g., when traveling out in the community), or they could have the virus without   
feeling symptoms. 
 

Isolation is used to separate sick people from healthy people. People who are in isolation should 
stay separate from others. Anyone with suspected or confirmed COVID-19 infection should   sep-
arate themselves from others by staying in a specific “sick” area and use a different bathroom (if 
possible). 
 

Isolation is not punishment. Isolation is the only way we currently can prevent uninfected people 
from becoming infected. Without isolation an infected person could potentially make everyone 
around them sick. 

 

HOW CAN I REDUCE MY RISK OF BECOMING INFECTED WITH COVID-19? 
 

Practice good hygiene: 
 

• Wash your hands, especially after touching any frequently used item or surface 
• Avoid touching your face 
• Sneeze or cough into a tissue, or the inside of your elbow. 
• Disinfect frequently used items and surfaces as much as possible. 
 

Wear your utility mask any time you are outside your cell. 
 

Avoid social gatherings. 

HOW DOES ONE SAFELY STERILIZE/CLEAN A CLOTH FACE COVERING? 

 

A washing machine should suffice in properly washing a face covering. 

 

HOW DOES ONE SAFELY REMOVED A USED CLOTH FACE COVERING?  

 

Individuals should be careful not to touch their eyes, nose, and mouth when removing their face 
covering and wash hands immediately after removing. 

 

HOW CAN I HELP MYSELF STAY AS HEALTHY AS POSSIBLE IF I AM DIAGNOSED 
WITH COVID-19? 

 

• Drink plenty of fluids 
• Stay active = Sit at the edge of your bed / Walk around your room frequently 
• Perform deep breathing exercises 
• Take all prescribed medications 
• Keep a positive attitude 
• Communicate any change in your condition to Health Services staff immediately 
 
 

CDC. (2020). Coronavirus (COVID-19). Retrieved April 15, 2020, from https://www.cdc.gov/
coronavirus/2019-nCoV/index.html. 

4/20/2020 



Phone Number Validation Required for all Communications. 
 

Friends and family are required to validate their phone number before they can 
communicate with you from centurylinkcorrections.com. Validating their phone 
number does not require a payment. 
 

Funding options: 
All deposit services are accessible on Oregon DOC’s 

webpage at: centurylinkcorrections.com 
 

Prepaid Calling Services 
Prepaid services allows friend and family members to pay for phone calls on their 
validated phone number, schedule video calls and leave voice messages. 
 

AIC Communications Account Deposits 
Friend and family members can make deposits directly to your Communications Ac 
count which you can use to pay for debit calls, schedule video calls (coming soon) and 
tablet services. 
 

Friends and family members can deposit funds into your AIC Communications account 
by going to centurylinkcorrections.com. 
 

You will also be able to transfer funds from your Trust account into your AIC 
Communications account from the tablet. 
 

AIC Trust Account Deposits 
Friend and family members can also make general trust account deposits to by going 
to centurylinkcorrections.com. 
Adult in Custody Telecommunications Rates 

Adult in Custody Telecommunications Rates* 
 
Domestic Calls:                                                      $0.09 per minute 
International Calls:                                                 $0.20 per minute 
Video Calls:                                                            $5.88 per 28 minute session 
Tablet Usage (ODOC Content):                              Free 
Tablet Usage (entertainment):                                $0.04 per min. 
Tablet Usage (messaging):                                     $0.25 per msg (8,000 char max) 
F&F Message/Photo sent                                       $0.25 per msg or photo (8,000 char max) 
F&F Voicemail                                                       $0.50 per voicemail 
 
*Prices are inclusive of taxes and fees 



 
Please Place all Medical Requests in the 

“MEDICAL KYTE BOX” 
 

Located outside the Medical Office 

 

 

**DO NOT place in regular Kyte Mail Box** 
Thank You! Health Services  

 



A CTIVITIES  CALENDAR  

July  20 20  

SUN MON  TUE  WED  THU  FRI  SAT  

   1 
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5 6 

 
 
 
 
 

7 8 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

9 10 Tickets 
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13 14 15 
 
 

 

16 17 Tickets 18 

19 
 
 

 

20 
 
 
 
 

Pastry Box 
Pick up 

21 
 

 

22 
 
 

 

23 24 Tickets 
 
 
 
Pastry Box  
Out 

25 

26 27 28 
 
 
 
 

Unit 1 Feed 

29 

Cinnamon 
Roll Pick up 
 
Unit 2 Feed 
 

30 
 
 
 
 

Unit 3 Feed 

31 Tickets  

Inc. Movie:  

• Tuesday and Thursday — Movie signup in Admin from 10:15am to 10:30am GP, & 

   10:30am to 10:45am Programmers. 

• Wednesday — Pastry Pickup in Admin from 10:15am to 10:30am GP, &              

   10:30am to 10:45am Programmers. 

• Friday — Activity, Coffee, and Photo Ticket Pickup in Admin from 10:15am to 10:30am GP, 
& 10:30am to 10:45am Programmers. 

• Incentive Movie — Announced on units and located in the dining hall. 

• Holiday Movie — Playing on the Units Channel 52 at 8 am. 

• Fundraiser — In Dining Hall around 5-6 pm. 

 

All  tournaments weather  permitting 
Saturday Game:  
Sign ups: TBA 
Start: 30 min later 
Hosted by: Mr. ??????? 
 

Sunday Game: 
Sign ups: TBA 
Start: 30 min later 
Hosted by: Mr. ???????? 



IWP Positions  
 OCE Work Opportunity 

 

The OCE Call Center at WCCF is recruiting to fill open positions. The current schedule is Monday – Friday, 7:15 – 3:30. 
This position awards PRAS points with the opportunity to earn a Team Goal Award and a production-based Individual 
Meritorious Award as well. Agents in this out-bound contact center perform lead  generation calls. The agents must be 
motivated and able to maintain a professional attitude at all times.  
 

All applicants must meet the following qualifications: 
· Must qualify for a Minimum Custody Institution (Level 1 or 2) 
· Must have a valid social security number or equivalent 
· Have NO convictions for ID Theft or Computer related crimes 
· Be able to read proficiently and speak English language clearly 
· Be able to work efficiently and professionally at all times  
· Cannot be in any programs/activities which would conflict with a Monday – Friday 7:15 am. to 3:30 pm. work 

week 
· Be willing to sign a one year retention agreement – anyone leaving the assignment either by termination or  
 resignation before serving the full retention period will be returned to the sending institution and receive a  
 program fail (unless for release) 
 

All applicants will need to pass a DOC/OCE security screening and OCE interview before being considered for the 
position. 
 

Submittal Process:    
 

If you are interested in applying, please complete a DOC Inmate Work Application referencing WCCF Call  
Center as the position applied for and submit to: 
 

S. Thomas  
OCE Offender Services 
PO Box 12849 
Salem, Or 97309 
 
 

 
 

   

Admin Clerk   

Admin is  seeking a   C lerk to aid in computer work, filing, and  
activities committee related tasks .  Requirements to qualify to apply  
include:   

MUST HAVE:   

1.   6  months  until treatment eligibility or release date   

2.   No Program failures    

3.   Cle ar Conduct for the past 6 months   

4.   GED    

5.   Strong work ethic, ability to follow instructions, and work  
independently   

6.   MUST HAVE working knowledge of Microsoft  Office  – 

Word and Excel   

7.   Previous experience preferred   

Interested in the position please fully  complete  the CD1523  Work  
Application  Form and send to  Ms.  Pimentel  –  IWP  Coordinator.    

The position open until filled by qualified candidate.    


